

Emma Valeria Barr (1838-1919)

Ancestors & Descendants

You are welcome to offer corrections and to make suggestions for additional information and/or notes.

All sources are shareable. Please email to request images of sources.

by Dave Mills; 31 October 2025; davemillsaz@icloud.com

<https://host.reunionfamilycloud.com/davemillsaz/filelisting.html>

Title Page	1
Surnames	3
Ancestors of Emma Valeria BARR	
First Generation	4
Second Generation	6
Third Generation	8
Fourth Generation	10
Ancestors of Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE	
First Generation	11
Second Generation	13
Third Generation	19
Descendants of Emma Valeria BARR & Meade Woodson Clay CARLI...	
First Generation	26
Second Generation	29
Third Generation	40
Sources	47
Place Index	57
Person Index	60

B BARR, BOWER

C CAMPBELL, CARLISLE

H HATFIELD, HUTCHINSON

K KEMPF

L LEIGO, LEVAN

M MANN, McCOMB, McKEE, MILBURN, MOORE

P PERRY, PLANK, POINDEXTER, PORTER

R RAEBURN

S SHORT, STUDEBAKER

WWEINRICHTER

First Generation

1. Emma Valeria BARR

Birth: 30 Sep 1838, Washington, DC [8523], [8207, bp: Delaware]
Death: 1919, Atlantic City, Atlantic, New Jersey [3520, p 29; aft 14 Mar 1913], [8207]
Father: **2. John Henry BARR** [8, p G11; gives "H." for middle name], [7334] (25 Dec 1801-22 Jan 1879)
Mother: **3. Isabella McKEE** [8, p G11] (16 Feb 1806-29 Jan 1857)



Emma Valeria

• A lady of rare culture and virtues, and one who through all the years of her life has lived the life of a true Christian, a blessing to the community in which she resided, ever charitable, kind and generous, surrounded with the comforts of life and enjoying with her husband the great blessing of seeing their children grow up around them, and each for himself carrying out successfully life's work. [9, pp 8-9]

Census Data: • 1850 Census: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware. Age 12, b DC. [4299]

• 1860 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 20, b DC. [1674]

• 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 40, b OH. Keeping house. Parents b OH. [3784]

• 1900 Census: Evanston, Cook, Illinois. Age 60, b Sep 1839, DE. Parents b DE. Married 40 years. Mother of 9 children, 6 living. [5693]

• 1910 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 71, b DE. Father b DE; mother b Germany. Married 50 years. Mother of 9 children, 6 living. [5507]

Spouse: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)

First Generation

Marriage: 1 Sep 1859, Wilmington?, New Castle, Delaware [8, p G11], [9, p 8], [6407, date only]

9 Children...

- i. **Henry Nelson** (Died as Child) (27 Jul 1860-5 Jul 1866)
- ii. **William Woodson** (5 Feb 1862-bef 5 Apr 1930)
- iii. **Charles Arthur** (3 May 1864-2 Sep 1938)
- iv. **Isabella Barr** (25 May 1867-aft 5 Apr 1930)
- v. **John Andrew** (8 Jan 1869-)
- vi. **Addison Alexander** (8 Feb 1872-)
- vii. **Meade Reyburn** (Twin) (27 Mar 1874-16 Nov 1874)
- viii. **McClene Doherty** (Twin) (27 Mar 1874-16 May 1875)
- ix. **Robert Elile Safford** (21 May 1879-)



Meade Woodson Clay

Second Generation

2. John Henry BARR [8, p G11; gives "H." for middle name], [7334]



John Henry

Birth: 25 Dec 1801, Pennsylvania [4159, date only], [4299, place only], [7334, p 2; date only]
Death: 22 Jan 1879, Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware [4159, year only], [7334, p 2; date only], [8207]
Burial: 22 Jan 1879, Wilmington & Brandywine Cemetery, Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware [4159], [8517, p 77], [8523, p 2]
Memo: formerly Old Presbyterian Cemetery
Father: **4. Cornelius BARR** (1761-23 Oct 1830)
Mother: **5. Charity** (-1810)

• In 1839 Henry H. Cannon started the Georgetown Republican, which for a short time was the only paper published in the State outside of Wilmington. In 1841 he moved his paper to Delaware's metropolis, united it with the Sentinel and, with John H. Barr as partner, founded the Delaware Republican. [8517, p 77]

Census Data: • 1850 Census: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware. Age 49, b PA. Tobacconist. \$6000. [4299]

Spouse: **3. Isabella McKEE** [8, p G11] (16 Feb 1806-29 Jan 1857)
Marriage: 18 Jul 1827, Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware [8, p G11; marriage only], [9, p 8; marriage only], [6427], [8523]

7 Children...

- i. **John H.** (abt 1829-)
- ii. **Margaret** (abt 1831-)
- iii. **Lydia P.** (Died as Infant) (13 Aug 1831-25 Jul 1832)
- iv. **Mary Louisa** (Died as Infant) (30 Jun 1833-20 Feb 1834)
- v. **Archimedes Jefferson** (Died young) (abt 1834-17 Jul 1850)
- 1** vi. **Emma Valeria** (30 Sep 1838-1919)
- vii. **Thomas** (abt 1840-)

3. **Isabella McKEE** [8, p G11]

Birth: 16 Feb 1806, Delaware [6418], [7334, p 2, date only], [8514]
Death: 29 Jan 1857, Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware [7334, p 2; date only], [8207], [8523, p 2]
Burial: Wilmington & Brandywine Cemetery, Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware [8517, p 77]
Father: **6. Hugh McKEE** [8, p G11; surname only], [6418] (1760-19 Nov 1829)
Mother: **7. Margaret LEIGO** (abt 1775-)



Isabella

Census Data: • 1820 Census: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware. 200010/11110. Age between 10 and 16. [6419]

• 1850 Census: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware. Age 42, b DE. [4299]

Research: • Is her ancestor Andrew McKee, died October 3, 1793, aged seventy-five years, and his wife, Isabella, June 24, 1781, aged sixty-one years? [4159]

Third Generation

4. Cornelius BARR

Birth: 1761 [8523]

Death: 23 Oct 1830, Blairsville, Indiana, Pennsylvania [8523]

Spouse: 5. **Charity** (-1810)

1 Child...

2 i. **John Henry** (25 Dec 1801-22 Jan 1879)

5. **Charity**

Death: 1810, Pennsylvania [8523]

6. **Hugh McKEE** [8, p G11; surname only], [6418]

Birth: 1760, Delaware [8515]

Birth: 1780, Delaware [6422]

Death: 19 Nov 1829, Pennsylvania [6418, date only], [8514]

Father: 12. **James McKEE** (1745-1811)

Mother: 13. **Rachel SHORT** (1733-)

• 2nd of 10 children. [8515]

Census Data: • 1800 Census: Christiana Hundred, New Castle, Delaware. Age 16 thru 25. 10100/01100. [6423]

• 1820 Census: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware. 200010/11110. Age between 26 and 45. [6419]

Spouse: 7. **Margaret LEIGO** (abt 1775-)

Marriage: 8 Aug 1799, Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware [8, p G11; marriage only], [6418, date only], [6421], [8514]

Memo: contract date

7 Children...

i. **James** (1800-)

ii. **Lydia** (1804-)

Third Generation

- 3 iii. **Isabella** (16 Feb 1806-29 Jan 1857)
 iv. **William** (1808-)
 v. **David** (1811-)
 vi. **Robert Lawrence** (1813-)
 vii. **Ann Elizabeth** (1822-)

Family Notes: • 8 children. [8514]

7. **Margaret LEIGO**

Birth: abt 1775 [9], [6419]

Memo: based on marriage date and children's birth dates

• The grandmother of Mrs. Carlisle [Emma Valeria Barr] was "Margaret Leigo," who, of French parentage, was a lady of rarest beauty, and a great belle in the early Colonial days of Philadelphia, Pa. In 1787, her portrait, a copy of which is herewith reproduced, was executed upon ivory by Peele [Charles Willson Peale, 1741-1827], the great artist who painted the famous portrait of Washington, and this exquisite heirloom is in the possession of Colonel Charles Arthur Carlisle, of South Bend, Ind. In April, 1789, she participated in the reception given by the ladies of Philadelphia to General George Washington, as he started upon his journey overland to New York to be inaugurated first President of the United States. [9, p 9]



Margaret

Census Data: • 1800 Census: Christiana Hundred, New Castle, Delaware. Age 16 thru 25. 10100/01100. [6423]

• 1820 Census: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware. 200010/11110. Between 26 and 45. [6419]

• 1830 Census: New Castle County, Delaware. Of 40 and under 50. Head of household. Living adjacent to son, James. 0/0110001. [6420]

Research: • Can't find in 1840 Census; [Ancestry.com](https://www.ancestry.com), 22 Jul 2010

Fourth Generation

12. James McKEE

Birth: 1745, New Castle County, Delaware [8514], [8515]
Death: 1811, Brandywine Hundred, New Castle, Delaware [8514]
Probate: 5 Jan 1811, Brandywine Hundred, New Castle, Delaware [8515, p 2]
Father: **Andrew T. McKEE II** (1720-3 Oct 1795)
Mother: **Isabella HUTCHINSON** (1720-24 Jun 1781)
Flags: Eldest Child, Eldest Son

Spouse: **13. Rachel SHORT** (1733-)

1 Child...

6 i. **Hugh** (1760-19 Nov 1829)

Family Notes: • 10 children. [8515]

13. Rachel SHORT

Birth: 1733 [8514]

First Generation

1. Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE

Birth: 26 Oct 1828, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [8, p G11], [9, p 8], [6316, p 2; year & place only]
Removal: Spring 1901, Buffalo, Erie, New York [9, p 8]
Death: on or abt 4 Feb 1913, Buffalo, Erie, New York [3256], [3520, p 29]
Burial: Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [146, p 32]
Memo: Section 7
Father: **2. John CARLISLE** (1771-19 Jul 1847)
Mother: **3. Elizabeth MANN** (25 May 1786-29 Jan 1849)



Meade Woodson Clay

• [He] engaged in the lumber business, owning a large sawmill and five thousand acres of excellent timber at the mouth of the Sunfish Creek, in Pike County, Ohio, on the Ohio Canal. After the great fire of 1852, Mr. Carlisle sold the majority of the lumber and aided materially in rebuilding Chillicothe. He sold out in 1854 and spent several years in traveling and prospecting.

During the War of the Rebellion, he was appointed from the ranks by Governor Dennison, of Ohio, to an honorable position with the Thirty-first Ohio Volunteer Infantry, continuing until the close of the war.

After the war he was engaged in the wholesale grocery business at Chillicothe and Cincinnati, Ohio, with a branch store at Memphis, Tenn., supplying the five Government hospitals with food. He closed out the grocery business in 1867, and in 1876 engaged in the flouring and milling business at Worthington, Minn. In this adventure, through endorsing for others, financial reverses overtook him, and retiring from active business, he removed with his family to Cleveland, Ohio, and in 1894 removed to Evanston, Ill., in order to complete the education of his youngest son and to establish a home for two of his sons who had located in Chicago. In 1900 his sons, whose business associations made it necessary to locate in the East, concluded upon establishing themselves at Buffalo, and early in the spring of 1901 the family went to Buffalo, N. Y., to live. [9, p 8]

• Estate probated without a will.

Value of Meade's personal property did not exceed one hundred dollars. This is followed

by:

"The said decedent seized of none real estate situated within the State of New York, and that the estimated value thereof does not exceed none dollars." [3256]

Census Data: • 1830 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. 10013001/0132001. [1594]
• 1840 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 10-15. 001111001/01113001. [1609]
• 1850 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 21, b OH. Grocer. Living in household of Andrew Carlisle. [153]
• 1860 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 31, merchant, \$2000; \$200, b OH. Living next to older brother, Henry Nelson Carlisle. [1674]
• 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 51, b OH. Salesman. Father b Ireland; mother b OH. [3784]
• 1900 Census: Evanston, Cook, Illinois. Age 71, b Oct 1828, OH. Employment given as "NG-0-3-3." Father b Ireland; mother b PA. [5693]
• 1906 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]
• 1908 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]
• 1910 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 81, b OH. Retired. Father b Ire (English); mother b PA. Married 50 years. [5507]

Spouse: **Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)

Marriage: 1 Sep 1859, Wilmington?, New Castle, Delaware [8, p G11], [9, p 8], [6407, date only]

9 Children...

- i. **Henry Nelson** (Died as Child) (27 Jul 1860-5 Jul 1866)
- ii. **William Woodson** (5 Feb 1862-bef 5 Apr 1930)
- iii. **Charles Arthur** (3 May 1864-2 Sep 1938)
- iv. **Isabella Barr** (25 May 1867-aft 5 Apr 1930)
- v. **John Andrew** (8 Jan 1869-)
- vi. **Addison Alexander** (8 Feb 1872-)
- vii. **Meade Reyburn** (Twin) (27 Mar 1874-16 Nov 1874)
- viii. **McClene Doherty** (Twin) (27 Mar 1874-16 May 1875)
- ix. **Robert Elile Safford** (21 May 1879-)



Emma Valeria

Second Generation

2. John CARLISLE

Birth: 1771, Termonmaguirk, Carrickmore, County Tyrone, Northern Ireland [9, p 7], [641, p 148], [647]
Memo: age 76 at death
Removal: 1792, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [9, p 6]
Death: 19 Jul 1847, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [9, p 7], [647, p 2]
Burial: Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [146, p 32]
Memo: Section 7
Father: **4. Andrew CARLISLE** (1736-bef 29 Dec 1822)
Mother: **5. Eleanor** (-bef 10 Aug 1821)
Flags: Legatee in Will

- John Carlisle came to Chillicothe, Ross County, Ohio, with his parents, Andrew Carlisle and Eleanor Carlisle, in 1792, when it was part of the Northwest Territory.

In 1801, on April 30th, at Chillicothe, Ohio, John Carlisle and Elizabeth Mann were united in marriage by the Rev. M. Speer, of the First Presbyterian Church.

He always wore a cue and persisted in this peculiar style of dressing his hair until his death, which occurred July 19th, 1847, at the family homestead on Main street, Chillicothe. Every morning during his life he had his hair dressed and his cue braided and tied with a black ribbon by his barber, Jim Richards. His hair was black and made a braid about two feet long.

The following obituary notice was taken from the Scioto Gazette of July 21st, 1847, Chillicothe, Ross County, Ohio:

“Died – In this city about one o’clock A. M. on Monday last, after a short and painful illness, in the seventy-sixth year of his age, John Carlisle, Sr., Esq.

“The deceased for the last fifty years has been one of the most active and useful citizens of Chillicothe.

“He settled here about 1792, and soon entered upon a successful and extensive mercantile career, which was continued until after the late war with Great Britain.

“During the struggle in which the people of the Scioto Valley warmly participated, Mr. Carlisle on more than one occasion made large advances to the government, both of goods and provisions, organizing, transporting and equipping troops, from his own private

purse, thus contributing material aid to his country.

"In his mercantile transactions he was distinguished for liberality to debtors, and promptitude to creditors, and ever combining the character of a public-spirited citizen, high-minded gentleman and an enterprising merchant.

"For the last twenty-five years Mr. Carlisle has devoted much of his attention to the interests of this town and county.

"In the address published in our last paper by the Judges of the Court of Common Pleas for this county, ample testimony is borne to this philanthropic and liberal course.

"His services as Commissioner of Ross County continued to the day of his death and have been of marked utility. In the discharge of the different duties of that office, he probably gave just offense to none.

"Mr. Carlisle was ever an ardent and honest politician, none more uncompromising of principle, none more lenient to the convictions of others than he. A close and intimate personal friend of Henry Clay and of General William H. Harrison, and others of national reputation, but a closer and more intimate friend of suffering humanity, and particularly so of the poor and unfortunate of our own community.

"We trust that some contemporary of Mr. Carlisle's will furnish our city with a suitable notice of the life and career of this aged and respected citizen. He was one of the few men of the olden time who have been spared to the present generation, as examples of integrity and manly virtue.

"Mr. Carlisle as the father of a large family, all of whom, yet living, occupy respectable positions in society. He leaves an aged wife, with whom he has lived a faithful and a loving husband for nearly half a century.

"His funeral was attended yesterday by the Masonic fraternity, of which organization he was an honored member of high standing, and a large concourse of citizens, including the municipal authorities."

In the August number of the Scioto Gazette (1847) appeared the following clipping:

"Judge Bailhicke was formerly the editor of the Scioto Gazette, and at this writing is the proprietor and editor of the Alton (Illinois) Telegraph, and thus discoursed upon seeing the notice of the death of the late Mr. Carlisle:

" 'Passing away. The following obituary notice extracted from the last Scioto Gazette, of Chillicothe, Ross County, Ohio, a newspaper, the name of which recalls to us the many passing incidents of the olden time, announces the death of an old and valued friend.

Second Generation

“ ‘We became personally acquainted with the late Mr. Carlisle in 1812 and know that his great work as a man and public spirit as a citizen are not here overrated.

“ ‘To him more, perhaps, than any other individual is the beautiful city of Chillicothe indebted for many of its improvements, and notwithstanding his advanced age, his death may justly be considered a great loss to the community among whom he so long resided.

“ ‘The friends of our youth are passing away, one after another, and their departure from the stage of human action earnestly admonishes us that our own cannot be far distant.’ ”
[9, pp 6 & 7]

- Their son John became a prominent business man in Chillicothe having a mercantile business at the SE corner of Paint and Main streets. His brother [sic] Henry Nelson continued in business with him and the two built a two-story brick building on this busy corner. [648, p 118]
- He [William Roberts Eckart] married Eleanor Carlisle, who was born in Chillicothe, Ohio, where her father, John Carlisle, was a pioneer resident, settling there in 1798. Mr. Carlisle was a merchant of prominence, a man of influence in public matters, and a Republican in politics. [209]
- The town of Chillicothe, in Scioto township, was made the seat of government for the Northwestern Territory in 1800, which was previously at Cincinnati, but by act of Congress removed to Chillicothe. It was incorporated as a town January 4, 1802, and the following officers appointed by General St. Clair, commanding the Northwestern Territory: ...John Carlisle, Members of Select Council. [642, p 128]
- The first flat boats that floated down the Scioto were two sent out by McLaughlin and John Carlisle, in 1803, from Chillicothe, and destined for New Orleans. [63, p 79]
- For some time the Chillicothe congregation worshipped in the old state house, the use of which was generously offered to them. There is no record as to the time when the first meeting house was erected; but it must have been commenced not long after Mr. William's acceptance. In the then existing circumstances of the congregation, the building of a church was a work demanding great courage and self-denial. After commencing the building, they found themselves unable to finish it, and were in danger of losing all they had invested. In this emergency John Carlisle came forward, and at his own expense finished the building and handed it over to the congregation free from debt. [63, p 249]

Second Generation

- one of those “belonging to the bridge company” [63, p 269]
- A toll bridge was constructed across the Scioto in 1815, the company owning it belonging to... John Carlisle. [641, p 70]
- The campaign of 1840 was the political event in the history of Chillicothe. As may be inferred from the preceding statement, the political sentiment was largely with the “Tippecanoe and Tyler too” party... This...prepared the way for the largest and most enthusiastic political meeting ever held in Ross County. ...it was estimated that forty thousand people assembled at Sugar Grove to hear General [William Henry] Harrison. On this occasion the ladies of the city presented General Harrison with a cane cut on the battlefield of Tippecanoe where he won distinguished honors as a military officer. John Carlisle delivered the presentation speech, to which the General responded feelingly and appropriately. The ladies concerned in this gift were ...Eliza Carlisle, etc. [641, pp 75-6]
- Coming to Chillicothe in 1802, he [John Waddle] became a clerk with John Carlisle, another Irishman, born in 1771, who had come to Chillicothe with his parents in 1798. [641, p 148]
- John Carlisle [was] among the first general merchants. In 1802 John Carlisle advertised that he kept superfine and coarse cloths, cassimeres, blankets, camels-hair shawls, India lute-string, books and stationery, queens-ware, cutlery, coffee, tea, sugar, liquors and mill saws, a sufficiently varied assortment.
It is impossible to give a full list of the various mercantile enterprises which have flourished in Chillicothe; and the following list contains only a part of the more prominent firms:
Dry Goods: includes A. & H. N. Carlisle
Porkpackers: includes Cox & Eckert [641, pp 222-4]
- She [Elizabeth Carlisle] was a daughter of John Carlisle, who located in the county in 1791; was thus a resident before the organization of the county, which occurred in 1798, and eleven years before the state was admitted into the Union; he spent his life here and at one time owned most of the land upon which Chillicothe is now located, besides being the possessor of large tracts in other localities of the county. [641, p 415]
- Death Date and Place: 19 Jul 1847, Chillicothe.
“Died July 19, 1847, age 76 Years.” [647]

Second Generation

Census Data: • 1790 Census: Hopewell, Cumberland, Pennsylvania. Over 16. [1542]
• 1820 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. 030302/30210. [1586]
• 1830 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. 10013001/0132001. [1594], [1843, p 25]
• 1840 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. 001111001/01113001. [1609]

Spouse: **3. Elizabeth MANN** (25 May 1786-29 Jan 1849)

Marriage: 30 Apr 1801, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [9, p 6], [1844, p 36]

Memo: by Rev. M. Speer, of the First Presbyterian Church

12 Children...

- i. **Andrew** (15 Jun 1802-30 Mar 1879)
- ii. **Capt. William Mann** (1804-16 Aug 1840)
- iii. **John** (29 Oct 1807-28 Dec 1868)
- iv. **Henry Nelson** (24 Nov 1809-26 Aug 1878)
- v. **James** (Died as Infant) (Feb 1812-21 Nov 1814)
- vi. **Alexander** (Died as Infant)
- vii. **Eleanor Ann** (12 May 1814-17 Apr 1854)
- viii. **Elizabeth Mann** (29 Sep 1816-29 May 1895)
- ix. **Lucy Mary** (1819-12 May 1895)
- x. **Nancy Julia** (Died young) (7 Jan 1822-23 Apr 1845)
- 1 xi. **Meade Woodson Clay** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)
- xii. **Eliza** (19 Jan 1830-7 May 1911)

3. Elizabeth MANN

Birth: 25 May 1786, Georgetown, Scott, Kentucky [9, p 7], [5884, p 1; date only], [7782]

Death: 29 Jan 1849, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [8, p G8], [647, p 2]

Burial: Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [146, p 32]

Memo: Section 7

Father: **6. Col. William MANN** [8, p G7] (1761-abt 1797)

Mother: **7. Eleanor RAEBURN** (19 Nov 1761-)

• In this city, on Saturday, the 27th ult., Mrs. Eliza, relict of the late John Carlisle, sen. Esq.

Of the deceased it may be said, that, from a child, she knew the holy scriptures. She connected herself with the Presbyterian Church, of this place, in [obscured]. She was

steadfast in the faith. In hospitality she abounded. In her family, she discharged the duties of a mother and of a Christian with great fidelity. She loved to hold converse with the Savior alone. In the constancy of her attendance on the means of grace—in her interest for the welfare of Zion, and in her prayers for the life-giving presence of the Spirit, she has left us an example that we may follow in her steps.

In reflecting on the many trials of affliction experienced by this mother in [obscured], we are reminded of this saying of the Psalmist: "Many are the afflictions of the righteous, but the Lord delivereth him out of them all." Through much suffering, she attained to a high degree of Christian patience and resignation. The language of her heart, as well as the expression of her lips, was this: -- "The Lord will do all things well." Being herself a sufferer for many years, she reflected much on the sufferings of Christ, and ever remembered Him, in the gardens and on the [obscured], with peculiar interest and tenderness in her last illness, which was painful, and continued for some weeks, she was greatly sustained and comforted by the presence and promises of her Savior. Her faith was strong -- her mind was peaceful -- her hope was sure and steadfast. Her last words were these: "I am leaning on my blessed Savior, and am happy." "Blessed are the dead who die in the Lord," and blessed is that hope concerning them, which mingles with and [obscured] all the sorrows of surviving friends. Her days are numbered. Her work is done. She has crossed the Jordan. She has received her crown, and is now rejoicing in the presence of Him who hath said, "I am the resurrection and the life."

A FRIEND. [645], [2713, pp 1-2]

Census Data: • 1820 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. 030302/30210. [1586]

- 1830 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. 10013001/0132001. [1594]
- 1840 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. 001111001/01113001. [1609]

Third Generation

4. Andrew CARLISLE

Birth: 1736, Northern Ireland [146, p 32]
Memo: tombstone monument
Removal: 1789, America [8, p G8], [5884, p 1]
Immigration: 1789, Pennsylvania [648, p 118]
Settlement: 1792, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [9, p 5]
Settlement: 1798, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [648, p 118]
Will: 10 Aug 1821 [643]
Probate: 29 Dec 1822 [643, p 6]
Memo: Inventory date
Death: bef 29 Dec 1822, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [643, p 6]
Probate: 30 Sep 1823 [643, p 3]
Memo: will proved
Burial: Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [146, p 32]
Memo: Section 7
Father: **CARLISLE**
Flags: Earliest Immigrant



Andrew

• Andrew Carlisle and his wife, Eleanor, emigrated to America in 1789, settling in Pennsylvania, and afterwards passed down through the Cumberland Valley into the Shenandoah, settling for a time in Virginia. They soon decided to cast their lot with the pioneers who were pressing forward to the frontier of the Northwest Territory, settling permanently at Chillicothe, Ohio in 1792. There, in Ohio's first capital, in the beautiful Scioto Valley, they lived out their lives of purity, doing good unto mankind, participating in the advancement of civic and state, honored and respected, and perpetuating their own lives in their good deeds. In 1821 both husband and wife died and were buried in the Presbyterian graveyard on Main street, at Chillicothe, being laid away in their last resting place by the loving hands of their honored son, John Carlisle, Esq.

Andrew Carlisle, Senior, was Past Grand Master of the Grand Chapter of Royal Arch Super-Excellent Masons, of Lodge No. 679, of Bally Gawley, registry of Ireland. He was of excellent standing, as is evidenced by testimonials and certificates of membership, given under seal by the High Priest and other officers of said lodge, under date of May, 1779.

Third Generation

These old Masonic papers and others of high regard testifying to the sterling qualities of Andrew Carlisle, from James Kerr, dissenting minister, of whose parish at Termont McGurk, County Tyrone, North of Ireland, Mr. Carlisle and his wife Eleanor were members, and from Andrew Cochran, curate and one of His Majesty's justices, are now in the possession of Colonel Charles Arthur Carlisle, of South Bend, Ind.

"Copy."

PARISH OF TERMONT MCGURK

(County Tyrone) NORTH OF IRELAND

I do hereby certify that the bearer, Andrew Carlisle, and Eleanor Carlisle, his wife, were born of reputable Protestant dissenting parents, lived in the bounds of this parish from their infancy, always supported a good moral character from scandal or ground of church censure, were regularly married according to the rules of our church; and therefore justly entitled to church privileges in any Christian society whatsoever.

Given with consent of the session of Termont Meeting House, May 10, 1789.

(signed) JAMES KERR

Dissenting Minister

Another certificate of the same date, spelling the name "Carlile" instead of "Carlisle" as in the previous certificate, both originals, reads as follows, and was evidently written by the curate:

This is to certify that the bearer, Andrew Carlile, and Eleanor Carlile, his wife, were born of honest dissenting Protestant parents of the Parish of Termont McGurk, County of Tyrone, and North of Ireland; always maintaining a regular, good, moral, unblemished character, agreeable to their profession, and may be received into communion with any Christian society is attested by us, the undernamed, at Termont Meeting House, May 10th, 1789.

(signed) JAMES KERR

Dissenting Minister

I know Mr. J. Kerr and am sure that he has certified to the truth.

(signed) ANDREW COCHRAN,

Curator and one of His Majesty's Justices of the Peace [9, pp 5-6]

- WILL

In the name of God Amen, I, Andrew Carlisle Senr. of Ross County, State of Ohio,

Third Generation

considering the uncertainty of life, do make, publish and declare this my last will & testament as follows to wit. And first and principally I recommend my soul into the hands of Him who give it and my body to the earth to be buried in a decent and Christian burial at the discretion of my Executors herein after named, and as to my worldly Estate after all my just debts and funeral expenses be paid give and dispose of the same as follows –

Item 1st – I give and bequeath unto my son John Carlisle the use or proceeds of my Farm unto his son William Mann Carlisle comes to the age of twenty one.

Item 2nd – I do give and bequeath unto my grand sons Andrew and William Mann Carlisle, sons of John Carlisle, my Farm in Union Township with all the appurtenances thereto belonging, by Andrew Carlisle paying unto his Brother John Carlisle one hundred and fifty Dollars and William Mann Carlisle paying his Brother Henry Nelson Carlisle one hundred & fifty Dollars – the money to be paid to John & Henry Nelson Carlisle when W. M. Carlisle comes to the age of twenty one.

Item 3rd – I give and bequeath unto my Grand son Andrew, son of John Carlisle, my Desk, Book Case, and Large Gin C__?__.

Item 4th – I do also give and bequeath unto my Grand son William Mann Carlisle my young horse now on the Farm. Saddle, Bridle & all my Gears.

Item 5th – I do give and bequeath unto my Grandchildren Eleanor, Andrew, William Henry, and John Carlisle children of my Son William Carlisle eighty Dollars to be equally divided between them out of the first money received for the Rent of my house and lot in Chillicothe.

Item 6th – I do give and bequeath unto my Grandson Andrew Picken, son of my daughter Nancy Picken, twenty dollars to be paid from the Rent of my house and lot in Chillicothe.

Item 7th – I do give and bequeath unto my Granddaughter Eleanor Ann Carlisle my Bed & Bedding.

Item 8th – I do give and bequeath to my Daughter Isabella Daily all my house and cupboard furniture also Twenty Dollars in money to be made from the Rent of my house and lot in Chillicothe.

Item 9th – I do also give and bequeath unto my Grand Daughters Eleanor Ann, Elizabeth, and Lucy Mary Carlisle, Daughters of my son John Carlisle, my house and lot in Chillicothe after the bequest before mentioned is paid and then to be left at the discretion of my Executors to dispose off. And I do hereby nominate constitute and appoint my son John Carlisle – my friend William H. Douglas and my grand son Andrew Carlisle

Third Generation

Executors to this my last will & Testament hearby revoking and annulling all former wills by me made.

In Testimony whereof I have hereunto set my hand and Seal this tenth day of August in the Year of our Lord one thousand eight hundred and twenty one.

Signed sealed published and declared by the said Andrew Carlisle to be his last will & testament in the presents of us who in the presents of each other and the testator Signed as subscribing witnesses thereto.

Alexander Potts Andrew Carlisle (seal)

John Douglas

James Douglas [643]

- Andrew Carlisle does not refer to his wife in his will, who has therefore died before 10 Aug 1821, and probably earlier in 1821, based on the death date given in the Eckart genealogy.

- Death Date, 15 Sep 1823

List of bodies removed from the old Presbyterian Grave Yard in Chillicothe 1878 by HNC & MWC. The remains were each boxed separately & buried in Cemetery. Andrew Carlisle Senr. Died Sepr 15, 1823, aged 87 years.

Note that this death date is after completion of probate. The actual death date was probably September 15, 1822, and that the tombstone may have been wrong or difficult to read some 50 years later. [647, p 1]

Census Data: • 1790 Census: Hopewell, Cumberland, Pennsylvania. 2 males >16; 2 males <16; 4 females. [1542]

Research: • In the case of the Carlisle family you identify their residence as Newry which Parish is situated partly in Co Down and partly in Co Armagh. The Church registers only begin in 1784 (Church of Ireland) and thus would not include the period of 1600-1736 in which you are specifically interested. The earliest extant register for Termonmaguirk is 1834 and also is too late to be of use in this case. In this case research would have to be based on records of secondary importance such as Registry of Deeds, Wills, Estate Records rather than Church Registers. A search of the Grantor's Index to the Registry of Deeds, 1785-1795, is our best hope of success. [3537]

- REPORT

We regret to report that no significant progress has been made in this case and we have failed to find any trace of the Carlisle family in Termonmaguirk in the 18th century or earlier. [640, p 2]

• The Register from which the preceding Baptisms are taken, commences in 1698,—but it unfortunately ends in 1737, and from that period until the year 1777 no book of Registry can be found. It must also be remarked, that on first settlement of the Family in Ireland, and for a long time afterwards, that Country was in a very disturbed state, and Records were not easily preserved, or perhaps carefully made, so that many circumstances of early date are entirely lost. [6315, p 222]

General: • Termonmaguirk, also known as Tarmon-Mcguirk, is a parish situated partly in the barony of Strabane, but chiefly in that of Omagh, County Tyrone, some 9 miles South-East from Omagh town. In 1841 it contained a population of 10,307 inhabitants.

According to the Ordnance survey, the Parish comprises 4,675 1/2 acres. The townland of Carrickmore comprises 915-0-5 acres and is entirely situated within this parish. [640, p 2]

Spouse: **5. Eleanor** (-bef 10 Aug 1821)

4 Children...

- 2 i. **John** (1771-19 Jul 1847)
- ii. **William** (aft 1774-aft 1821)
- iii. **Nancy** (aft 1774-aft 27 Apr 1825)
- iv. **Isabella** (1777-)

5. Eleanor

Birth: Northern Ireland
Death: bef 10 Aug 1821, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [643]
Burial: Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [146, p 32]
Memo: Section 7
Flags: Earliest Immigrant

Census Data: • 1790 Census: Hopewell, Cumberland, Pennsylvania. [1542]

6. Col. William MANN [8, p G7]

Third Generation

Birth: 1761, Augusta County, Virginia [991, p 446; place only], [7782]

Death: abt 1797, Georgetown?, Scott, Kentucky [641, p 491], [7782]

Flags: Brick Wall

- John Waddle married, in 1806, Nancy Mann, who was born in Kentucky. Her father, William Mann, a native of Augusta County, Virginia, married Eleanor Raeburn, and soon after moved to Kentucky, locating in the Blue Grass region, between Lexington and Georgetown. Mr. Mann died leaving three daughters, Elizabeth, Nancy and Mary. [641, p 491]

- John Waddle came to Ross County in 1800, and married Nancy Mann, of Kentucky, daughter of Col. William Mann, of that state. [641, p 201]

- Wm. Mann, P., Augusta [991, p 446]

• surname	name	date	bk.	pg	TM
Man	William	18Jun87	3	06	1
Mann	William	27Jun89	2	08	1
Man	William	27Apr91	3	09	1
Mann	William	01Dec92	3	13	1
Man	William	20Apr94	3	13	11
Mann	William	-----95	1	09	1 [990]

- p. 327, Indenture, May 27, 1794, Robert Patterson and Elizabeth Patterson, of Fayette county, to WILLIAM MANN of the same county, for 50 pounds, a tract on Cane Run waters in Fayette County, part of a settlement and preemption in the name of John Maxwell, etc. Acknowledged in County Court, August 1794 term, at which time Elizabeth Patterson relinquished dower rights, and recorded by the Fayette Circuit Court, April 25, 1804. [1281, P 18]

Research: • **Need to find parents.**

- No mention of MANN nor any biographical information on Waddell.

Source: Annals of Augusta County, Virginia, from 1726 to 1871, by Waddell, Joseph A., Harrisonburgh, VA, 1979, Virginia State Library, Richmond, Virginia, 26 Apr 1994.

- No MANN or RAEBURN listings in Augusta County Marriages 1748-1850.

Third Generation

Source: Virginia Historic Marriage Register, 1986; Virginia State Library, Richmond, Virginia, 26 Apr 1994.

Spouse: **7. Eleanor RAEBURN** (19 Nov 1761-)

Marriage: abt 1785 [8, p G7], [641, p 491]

Memo: based on birth of Elizabeth in 1786

3 Children...

- 3 i. **Elizabeth** (25 May 1786-29 Jan 1849)
- ii. **Nancy** (3 Jan 1790-13 Sep 1874)
- iii. **Mary** (11 Apr 1793-23 Oct 1876)

7. Eleanor RAEBURN

Birth: 19 Nov 1761 [8, p G7], [1281, p 37], [5884, p 1]

Father: **Adam RAEBURN** [3826, p 25] (1735-bef Apr 1799)

Mother: **Agnes McCOMB** (1739-aft 15 Mar 1788)

- His [William Mann's] widow subsequently married Captain Lamb, and in 1797 came with him and her children to Chillicothe. [641, p 491]
- p. 96, Indenture, April 25, 1804, ELEANOR LAMB, late ELEANOR MANN, executrix, and WILLIAM KING, executor, of WILLIAM MANN, dec'd, late of Fayette County, to ELSPEY TAYBOURN [sic], ADAM RAYBOURN, and THOMAS RAYBOURN, heirs and legatees of Adam Raybourn, dec'd, of the same county, for 5 shillings, 50 acres on the waters of Cane Run in Fayette county, beginning in WALTER STEWART's line, thence northeast, bounded by JOSEPH STEWART's land, being one equal half of 100 acres purchased by said William Mann, dec'd, and ANDREW RAYBOURN, from ROBERT PATTERSON, who conveyed the same to William Mann on May 27, 1794, and of which William Mann directed, by his last will and testament, that the said one-half, 50 acres, should be conveyed to Adam Raybourn; and whereas a deed was executed, but was destroyed by the fire in the Clerk's office, this deed confirms the same. THOMAS BODLEY, witness. Recorded October 31, [year missing]. [1281, p 17]

First Generation

1. Emma Valeria BARR

Birth: 30 Sep 1838, Washington, DC [8523], [8207, bp: Delaware]
Death: 1919, Atlantic City, Atlantic, New Jersey [3520, p 29; aft 14 Mar 1913], [8207]
Father: **John Henry BARR** [8, p G11; gives "H." for middle name], [7334] (25 Dec 1801-22 Jan 1879)
Mother: **Isabella McKEE** [8, p G11] (16 Feb 1806-29 Jan 1857)
Residence: 608 Lafayette, Buffalo (1913) [3256]



Emma Valeria

• A lady of rare culture and virtues, and one who through all the years of her life has lived the life of a true Christian, a blessing to the community in which she resided, ever charitable, kind and generous, surrounded with the comforts of life and enjoying with her husband the great blessing of seeing their children grow up around them, and each for himself carrying out successfully life's work. [9, pp 8-9]

Census Data: • 1850 Census: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware. Age 12, b DC. [4299]
• 1860 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 20, b DC. [1674]
• 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 40, b OH. Keeping house. Parents b OH. [3784]
• 1900 Census: Evanston, Cook, Illinois. Age 60, b Sep 1839, DE. Parents b DE. Married 40 years. Mother of 9 children, 6 living. [5693]
• 1910 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 71, b DE. Father b DE; mother b Germany. Married 50 years. Mother of 9 children, 6 living. [5507]

First Generation

Spouse: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE**
Birth: 26 Oct 1828, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [8, p G11], [9, p 8], [6316, p 2; year & place only]
Removal: Spring 1901, Buffalo, Erie, New York [9, p 8]
Death: on or abt 4 Feb 1913, Buffalo, Erie, New York [3256], [3520, p 29]
Burial: Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [146, p 32]
Memo: Section 7
Father: **John CARLISLE** (1771-19 Jul 1847)
Mother: **Elizabeth MANN** (25 May 1786-29 Jan 1849)
Occupation: Treasurer, Century Manufacturing Co. (1906) [3250]
Marriage: 1 Sep 1859, Wilmington?, New Castle, Delaware [8, p G11], [9, p 8], [6407, date only]



Meade Woodson Clay

- [He] engaged in the lumber business, owning a large sawmill and five thousand acres of excellent timber at the mouth of the Sunfish Creek, in Pike County, Ohio, on the Ohio Canal. After the great fire of 1852, Mr. Carlisle sold the majority of the lumber and aided materially in rebuilding Chillicothe. He sold out in 1854 and spent several years in traveling and prospecting.

During the War of the Rebellion, he was appointed from the ranks by Governor Dennison, of Ohio, to an honorable position with the Thirty-first Ohio Volunteer Infantry, continuing until the close of the war.

After the war he was engaged in the wholesale grocery business at Chillicothe and Cincinnati, Ohio, with a branch store at Memphis, Tenn., supplying the five Government hospitals with food. He closed out the grocery business in 1867, and in 1876 engaged in the flouring and milling business at Worthington, Minn. In this adventure, through endorsing for others, financial reverses overtook him, and retiring from active business, he removed with his family to Cleveland, Ohio, and in 1894 removed to Evanston, Ill., in order to complete the education of his youngest son and to establish a home for two of his sons who had located in Chicago. In 1900 his sons, whose business associations made it necessary to locate in the East, concluded upon establishing themselves at Buffalo, and early in the spring of 1901 the family went to Buffalo, N. Y., to live. [9, p 8]

- Estate probated without a will.

Value of Meade's personal property did not exceed one hundred dollars. This is followed by:

"The said decedent seized of none real estate situated within the State of New York, and that the estimated value thereof does not exceed none dollars." [3256]

Census Data: • 1830 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. 10013001/0132001. [1594]

- 1840 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 10-15. 001111001/01113001. [1609]

- 1850 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 21, b OH. Grocer. Living in household of Andrew Carlisle. [153]

- 1860 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 31, merchant, \$2000; \$200, b OH. Living next to older brother, Henry Nelson Carlisle. [1674]

- 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 51, b OH. Salesman. Father b Ireland; mother b OH. [3784]

- 1900 Census: Evanston, Cook, Illinois. Age 71, b Oct 1828, OH. Employment given as "NG-0-3-3." Father b Ireland; mother b PA. [5693]

- 1906 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]

- 1908 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]

- 1910 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 81, b OH. Retired. Father b Ire (English); mother b PA. Married 50 years. [5507]

9 Children...

- 2 i. **Henry Nelson** (Died as Child) (1860-1866)
- 3 ii. **William Woodson** (1862-<1930)
- 4 iii. **Charles Arthur** (1864-1938)
- 5 iv. **Isabella Barr** (1867->1930)
- 6 v. **John Andrew** (1869-)
- 7 vi. **Addison Alexander** (1872-)
- 8 vii. **Meade Reyburn** (Twin) (1874-1874)
- 9 viii. **McClene Doherty** (Twin) (1874-1875)
- 10 ix. **Robert Elile Safford** (1879-)

Second Generation

Family of **Emma Valeria BARR** (1) & **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE**

2. **Henry Nelson CARLISLE** [9, p 9; dates only] (*Emma Valeria BARR*¹)

Birth: 27 Jul 1860, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [8, p G11; date only]
Memo: date calculated
Death: 5 Jul 1866 [146, p 32]
Memo: d age 5y 11m 9d
Burial: Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [146, p 32]
Memo: Section 7
Father: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)
Mother: **1. Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)

3. **William Woodson CARLISLE** (*Emma Valeria BARR*¹)

Birth: 5 Feb 1862, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [9, p 9; date only]
Death: bef 5 Apr 1930 [5691]
Memo: likely; absent in 1930 census
Father: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)
Mother: **1. Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)
Residence: 608 Lafayette, Buffalo (1913) [3256]



William Woodson

- Petitioner on the estate of his father alleging to Meade's death "on or about" Feb 4th, 1913. His age given as 51. [3256]
- Among the children announcing their parent's Golden Wedding Anniversary, 1 Sep 1909. [6407]

Census Data: • 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 18, b OH. Reporter. [3784]
• 1900 Census: Evanston, Cook, Illinois. Age 38, Feb 1862, OH. Traveling Salesman. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. [5693]
• 1906 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]
• 1908 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]

Second Generation

- 1910 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 48, b OH. Single. Proprietor, Paint Co. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. [5507]
- 1920 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 56, b OH. Single. Head. Mfg. [unclear]; Century Mfg. Co. Living with his younger siblings. [5692]

4. **Charles Arthur CARLISLE** (*Emma Valeria BARR*¹)

Birth: 3 May 1864, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [9, p 9], [2108], [8207]

Death: 2 Sep 1938, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [8, p G11], [2108], [8208]

Burial: 4 Sep 1938, Riverview Cemetery, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [8208]

Father: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)

Mother: **1. Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)

Occupation: Director of Studebaker Brothers Manufacturing Company, in charge of Purchasing and Advertising departments [9, p 10]

Residence: South Bend, IN (1913) [3256]

Death cause: Paralysis agitans (6 years) [8208]



Charles Arthur

- On my way to Cornell in summer of 1891, I stopped off at South Bend, Indiana to visit Charlie Carlisle at Tippecanoe, the home of the Studebakers. Found they were at French Lick Springs on a Tally-ho trip but would be back before dinner. I was showed to a bed room to wait. A valet wanted to get out my dress suit, of which I had none...Nothing but the light suit I was traveling in. Anyway when they came everybody was very pleasant & put themselves out to be nice. Charlie Carlisle afterwards visited me in Palo Alto one day. [3909]
- Mr. Carlisle is a director of the Studebaker Brothers Manufacturing Company, of South Bend, Ind., in charge of the purchasing department, the advertising department, and the traffic department. [9, p 10]
- Mr. Thos. A. Edison says:
"Carlisle is a typical American, sanguine, pushing and bright; a man of the "Woolly

Second Generation

West," where everybody hustles and business is limited only by nervous prostration." [9, p 11]

- Age 49 in 1913, living in South Bend. [3256]
- Among the children announcing their parent's Golden Wedding Anniversary, 1 Sep 1909. [6407]

- Parents are Meade Woodson Carlisle and Emma Valeria Barr. [8208]

- Colonel Charles Arthur Carlisle, industrialist and banker, died today at his home here after an illness of six years. His age was 74.

Colonel Carlisle was born in Chillicothe, Ohio, and in 1883 he entered the services of the Marietta & Cincinnati Railway. He was for a time with The Ohio State Journal and after that with the Nickel Plate Railroad and Toledo & Ohio Railway, the Toledo, Columbus & Cincinnati Railways at various times before coming to South Bend in 1892.

Since that time Colonel Carlisle served as purchasing agent and advertising manager of the Studebaker Corporation for twenty-three years and as a director of the South Bend Fuel and Gas Company, the Chicago & South Bend Railway, the South Bend Malleable Iron Company; Milmore Corporation, the Perkins Corporation and the Security Life Insurance Company of Chicago.

Colonel Carlisle was married on Sept. 17, 1891, to Miss Anna Studebaker, only daughter of the late Mr. and Mrs. Clem Studebaker. She died on Jan. 3, 1931. Two daughters and three sons survive. [6652]

Census Data: • 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 16, b OH. Parents b OH. [3784]

- 1930 Census: Penn Township, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 65, b OH. \$100,000 value of home. Retired. Parents b OH. 6 servants in household. [5109]

Second Generation

Spouse: **Anna STUDEBAKER** [8, p G12]
Birth: 20 Jun 1868, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [2105]
Death: 3 Jan 1931, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [2105, date only], [6316, p 2; year & place only]
Father: **Hon. Clement STUDEBAKER** [8, p G12] (12 Mar 1831-27 Nov 1901)
Mother: **Anna MILBURN** (16 Jan 1842-7 Jul 1916)
Marriage: 17 Sep 1891, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [8], [9, p 12], [2106, date only]
Memo: at Tippecanoe Place



Anna

- only daughter of Honorable and Mrs. Clement Studebaker. [9, p 12]

Census Data: • 1880 Census: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 12, b IN. Parents b PA. [3785]

• 1930 Census: Penn Township, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 61, b IN. Father b PA; mother b IN. [5109]

7 Children...

- 11 i. **Anne** (1892-1964)
- 12 ii. **Charles Arthur Jr.** (1894-1956)
- 13 iii. **Kathryn** (1895-1929)
- 14 iv. **Woodson Studebaker** (1897-1947)
- 15 v. **Alice** (Died as Infant) (1901-1901)
- 16 vi. **Richard Marion** (1905-1973)
- 17 vii. **Eleanor** (1911-1997)

5. Isabella Barr CARLISLE (*Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 25 May 1867, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [9, p 9; date only], [3179, place only]
Death: aft 5 Apr 1930 [5691]
Father: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)
Mother: **1. Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)
Nickname: Aunt Bell [6425]
Residence: living in Buffalo, NY, 1904 [9, p 9]
Residence: 680 Lafayette, Buffalo (1913) [3256], [3520, p 29]



Isabella Barr

- 11 Oct 1907: Isabella was served with a summons and complaint in Los Angeles, CA.
25 Nov 1907: Summons, complaint, affidavit and order limiting time to answer were filed.

During the divorce hearings, Isabella never appeared or appointed a lawyer to represent her. She did not respond to any of the papers, including the Jan. 9, 1908 Judgment and Decree which decreed that Raby pay Isabella \$40/month until January 1, 1910.

Raby Plank (as indicated in the Findings and Order for Decree) declared that Isabella left him June 2, 1906, and Minnesota, September 29, 1906. (Raby never moved from Minnesota.)

Family stories passed on the information that Isabella Plank mysteriously disappeared, never to be heard from since. [There was also a rumor within the family that Isabella might have been murdered.]

In 1902, Raby Plank Publishing Co. published Isabella Carlisle Plank's book of poems, *A Woman's Voice*. Mr. Plank was employed by Harrison & Smith, the company which printed *A Woman's Voice*. As of April, 2001, this book was owned by seven libraries across the country, including the Library of Congress, University of Minnesota Library, Minneapolis, Buffalo and Erie County Public Library, and Oberlin College Library.

The dedication in the book is as follows: "To those who have so ardently wished for me death of the mind, and heart, and soul; as well as to my beloved Living and Dead." The Author. Eaglehurst, Jan. 1st, 1903. [3127]

- Isabella mysteriously disappeared, according to court papers filed by my [Kate Plank

Second Generation

Sage] grandfather, on Sept. 29, 1906. (They filed the papers in L. A. city and county, CA. However, Isabella never appeared or even had an attorney to represent her. She was due alimony, however, never having showed, it seems she never got any. I hired someone in LA to look for her in LA around that time. He said there was no record of her having lived there.)

I find it most interesting that no one in my family - sibs or father - knew much of anything about her - including her name. [Rumors were that she was a prostitute, went after my grandfather with a butcher knife, disappeared off the face of the earth mysteriously, and was possibly murdered by my grandfather.] Those rumors inspired me to begin research last spring just after my mother died, only to find - my grandfather was married to Isabella for 17 years! (My dad didn't know his dad had been married until he was in his mid to late teens. I doubt he knew how long.) During their marriage, Isabella authored a book of poems called *A Woman's Voice*, which my grandfather, through his company, published and printed! [3180]

- Among the children announcing their parent's Golden Wedding Anniversary, 1 Sep 1909. [6407]
- Age 46 in 1913. [3256], [3520, p 29]
- When I was young my mother and I went to Buffalo every year to stay with my Aunt Bell and Uncle Bob. Do you know what relationship they were to my grandfather? I have Uncle Bob's stamp collection and a grandfather's clock from Aunt Bell. [6425]

Census Data: • 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 13, b OH. Parents b OH. [3784]

- 1900 Census: Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota. Age 35, b Feb 1865, OH. [1438, p 1 & p 3]
- 1900 Census: Evanston, Cook, Illinois. Age 33, May 1867, OH. Single. No employment. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. [5693]
- 1905 Minnesota Census: Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota. Age 36, b OH. Authoress. Parents b OH. [5694]
- 1906 Buffalo Census: living at 47 Trinity. [3250]
- 1908 Buffalo Census: living at 346 Virginia. [3250]
- 1910 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 42, b OH. Single. No employment. Father b

Second Generation

OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. [5507]

- 1920 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 50, b OH. Single. No employment. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in household of older brother, William W., together with younger siblings. [5692]
- 1930 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 62, b OH. Head. Single. No employment. Father b OH; mother b DE. [5691]

Directories: • Minneapolis City Directory

1905 Isabella C., authoress, r 3439 1st Ave So. [1438, p 1]

Spouse: **PERRY** [3127]

Divorce: [3168]

- Did I tell you that Isabella had been married prior to my grandfather to a man whose last name was Perry? I learned this when I found her marriage certificate to my grandfather as her name was listed as Isabella C. Perry. [1438, p 2]

Spouse: **Raby PLANK** [3127]

Birth: 27 Aug 1865, Adams County, Pennsylvania [3128, date only], [3180]

Removal: 1882, Minnesota [3520, p 6]

Death: 12 Aug 1958, Minnesota [3180]

Burial: Lakewood Cemetery, Minneapolis, Minnesota [3180]

Father: **Samuel PLANK** (18 Oct 1830-10 Nov 1918)

Mother: **Sarah Margot BOWER** [3180] (11 May 1831-20 Mar 1895)

Marriage: 4 Sep 1890, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota [3520, p 6]

Memo: Episcopal Church

Divorce: 9 Jan 1908 [3127]

- 7th child. [3129]

Census Data: • 1900 Census: Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota. Age 34, b Jul 1865, soliciter-printer. [1438, p 1]

- 1905 Minnesota Census: Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota. Age 38, b PA. City Solicitor. Parents b PA. [5694]

- 1930 Census: Wayzata, Hennepin, Minnesota. Age 64, b PA. Pres/Treas., Harrison Smith Printing. Parents b PA. [5695]

Second Generation

Directories: • Minneapolis City Directory

1905 Raby, salesman Mpls. Paper Co., r 3439 1st Ave So. [1438, p 1]

No Children

6. **John Andrew CARLISLE** (*Emma Valeria BARR*¹)

Birth: 8 Jan 1869, Ohio [9, p 9; date only], [5507, place only]

Father: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)

Mother: **1. Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)

Occupation: Sales Manager, Century Mfg. Co. (1908) [3250]

Residence: living in Buffalo, NY, 1904 [9, p 9]

Residence: 608 Lafayette, Buffalo (1913) [3256]

- Among the children announcing their parent's Golden Wedding Anniversary, 1 Sep 1909. [6407]

- Age 44 in 1913. [3256]

Census Data: • 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 11, b OH. [3784]

- 1900 Census: Evanston, Cook, Illinois. Age 31, Jan 1869, OH. Salesman Hardware.

Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. [5693]

- 1906 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]

- 1908 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]

- 1910 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 41, b OH. Single. Saleman, Manufacturing. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. [5507]

- 1920 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 49, b OH. Single. Salesman, Varnish company. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in household of older brother, William W., together with siblings. [5692]

- 1930 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 60, b OH. Single. Retail Merchant. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in household of sister, Isabella, with siblings. [5691]

7. Addison Alexander CARLISLE (*Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 8 Feb 1872, Ohio [9, p 9; date only], [3784, place only]
Father: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)
Mother: **1. Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)
Residence: living in St. Louis, MO, 1904 [9, p 9]
Residence: 608 Lafayette, Buffalo (1913) [3256]



Addison Alexander

- Among the children announcing their parent's Golden Wedding Anniversary, 1 Sep 1909. [6407]

- Age 41 in 1913. [3256]

Census Data: • 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 8, b OH. [3784]

- 1900 Census: Evanston, Cook, Illinois. Age 28, Feb 1872, OH. No employment.

Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. [5693]

- 1910 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 38, b OH. Single. Salesman, Paint Co. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. Listed as Alexander A. Carlisle. [5507]

- 1920 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 49, b OH. Single. Electric salesman, electric company. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in household of older brother, William W., together with siblings. [5692]

- 1930 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 57, b OH. Single. Salesman, Radio & Elect. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in household of sister, Isabella, with siblings. [5691]

8. Meade Reyburn CARLISLE (*Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 27 Mar 1874 [9, p 9; dates only]
Death: 16 Nov 1874, Chillicothe?, Ross, Ohio [9]
Burial: Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [146, p 33]
Memo: Section 7
Father: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)
Mother: **1. Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)

9. McClene Doherty CARLISLE (*Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 27 Mar 1874 [9]
Death: 16 May 1875, Chillicothe?, Ross, Ohio [9]
Burial: Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio [146, p 33]
Memo: Section 7
Father: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)
Mother: **1. Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)

10. Robert Elile Safford CARLISLE (*Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 21 May 1879, Ohio [9, p 9; date only], [3784, place only]
Father: **Meade Woodson Clay CARLISLE** (26 Oct 1828-on or abt 4 Feb 1913)
Mother: **1. Emma Valeria BARR** (30 Sep 1838-1919)
Occupation: Manager, Century Manufacturing Co. (1906); Sec. and Treasurer, Century (1908) [3250]
Nickname: Uncle Bob [6425]
Residence: living in Buffalo, NY, 1904 [9, p 9]
Residence: 608 Lafayette, Buffalo (1913) [3256]

- Among the children announcing their parent's Golden Wedding Anniversary, 1 Sep 1909. [6407]

- Age 34 in 1913. [3256]

- When I was young my mother and I went to Buffalo every year to stay with my Aunt Bell and Uncle Bob. Do you know what relationship they were to my grandfather? I have Uncle Bob's stamp collection and a grandfather's clock from Aunt Bell. [6425]

Census Data: • 1880 Census: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio. Age 1, b OH. [3784]

- 1900 Census: Evanston, Cook, Illinois. Age 21, May 1879, OH. Century Hardware. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. [5693]

- 1906 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]

- 1908 Buffalo Census: living at 608 Lafayette Avenue [3250]

- 1910 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 30, b OH. Single. Salesman, Manufacturing. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in parents' household. [5507]

Second Generation

- 1920 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 49, b OH. Single. Salesman, [unclear] Mfg. Co. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in household of older brother, William W., together with siblings. [5692]
- 1930 Census: Buffalo, Erie, New York. Age 50, b OH. Single. President, Century Manufacturing Co.. Father b OH; mother b DE. Living in household of sister, Isabella, with siblings. [5691]

Third Generation

Family of **Charles Arthur CARLISLE (4)** & **Anna STUDEBAKER**

11. **Anne CARLISLE** (*Charles Arthur², Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 30 Sep 1892, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [8, date only], [9, p 12; date only], [2108]

Death: 13 Jun 1964, Palo Alto, Santa Clara, California [2108], [4160]

Father: **4. Charles Arthur CARLISLE** (3 May 1864-2 Sep 1938)

Mother: **Anna STUDEBAKER** [8, p G12] (20 Jun 1868-3 Jan 1931)

Residence: Sunnyvale [4160]



Anne

Census Data: • 1930 Census: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 36, b IN. Parents b IN. [5112]

Spouse: **Lafayette Levan PORTER** [8, p G12; person only]

Birth: 17 Nov 1889, South Bend?, St. Joseph, Indiana [2112], [4161]

Death: 29 May 1960, San Mateo County, California [4161]

Death: 30 Jun 1960 [2112], [4165]

Father: **William F. PORTER** [4161, surname only], [5115]

Mother: **Abigail Gore LEVAN** [4161, spelled Lavern] (27 Mar 1862-28 Oct 1894)

Residence: Menlo Park [4161]

Marriage: 26 Dec 1918, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [8, p G12; marriage only], [2112, date only], [4165]

Census Data: • 1910 Census: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 20, b PA. Parents b PA. Student, Cornell University. Nephew in household of Lafayette Levan. [5113]

• 1930 Census: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 39, b IN. No employment. Parents b IN. \$100 renter in household of brother-in-law, Charles. [5112]

2 Children...

i. **Lafayette Levan Jr.** (1919-1983)

ii. **Ann** (~1922-)

Third Generation

12. Charles Arthur CARLISLE Jr. (*Charles Arthur², Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 14 Feb 1894, South Bend?, St. Joseph, Indiana [8],
[9, p 12], [2108]

Death: 1956 [2108]

Father: **4. Charles Arthur CARLISLE** (3 May 1864-2 Sep
1938)

Mother: **Anna STUDEBAKER** [8, p G12] (20 Jun 1868-3 Jan
1931)



Charles Arthur Jr.

• Mr. and Mrs. Charles Eckart have been entertaining during the last week their cousins, Charles Carlisle and the latter's daughter, Miss Eleanor Carlisle of South Bend, Ind. The Carlises have concluded a lengthy visit with relatives in Honolulu. En route to their eastern home, they have been spending some time in the bay region. [4017]

Census Data: • 1930 Census: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 35, b IN. \$30,000 value of real estate. Manager, Gen. Insurance? Father b OH; mother b IN. [5112]

Spouse: **Marjorie MOORE**

Birth: 28 Apr 1895, Indiana [2111, date only], [5112, place only]

Marriage: 14 Aug 1917 [2111]

Census Data: • 1930 Census: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 33, b IN. Parents b IN. [5112]

2 Children...

i. **Betty** (~1919-)

ii. **Caroline** (~1923-)

Third Generation

13. **Kathryn CARLISLE** (*Charles Arthur², Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 20 Mar 1895, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [8, date only], [9, p 12; date only], [5111]
Death: 30 Oct 1929 [2108], [6650, p 2]
Father: **4. Charles Arthur CARLISLE** (3 May 1864-2 Sep 1938)
Mother: **Anna STUDEBAKER** [8, p G12] (20 Jun 1868-3 Jan 1931)
Death cause: tuberculosis [8, p G12]



Kathryn

• She attended Farmington School and Briarcliff School and then schooled in Paris, France. She spent sixteen months with the American Red Cross in France. She was familiarly known to thousands of the AEF members as the “American Hoosier Soldier Girl.” [5111]

Census Data: • 1920 Census: Rochester, Monroe, New York. Age 26?, b IN. Father b OH; mother b IN. [5110]

Spouse: **Ralph Mornington WEINRICHTER** [8, p G12; surname only], [6650, p 2]
Birth: 24 Sep 1884, Vienna, Austria [2113, date only], [5110, place only]
Immigration: 1903 [5110]
Naturalization: 1908 [5110]
Death: 13 Jun 1942, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [2113, month & year only], [6650, p 2]
Marriage: 17 Sep 1919, St. Joseph County, Indiana [8, p G12; marriage only], [2113, date only], [6650, p 2]

Census Data: • 1920 Census: Rochester, Monroe, New York. Age 36, b Vienna, Austria. Landscape Architect. Father b Vienna; mother b England. [5110]

Research: • Could not find in 1930 Census; [Ancestry.com](https://www.ancestry.com), 2 Mar 2006.

4 Children...

- i. **Ralph Mornington Jr.** (~1921-)
- ii. **Charles** (~1924-)

iii. **(Private, Female)**

iv. **(Private, Male)**

Marriage Notes: • Colonel and Mrs. Charles Arthur Carlisle of South Bend have announced the betrothal of their daughter, Miss Kathryn Carlisle, to Ralph M. Weinrichter of Rochester, N.Y. For the last two years Miss Carlisle has been actively engaged in Red Cross work overseas. She met Mr. Weinrichter a few years ago when he was in South Bend to design the grounds at the home of Clement Studebaker, Jr. [6650, p 2]

14. Woodson Studebaker CARLISLE (*Charles Arthur², Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 18 Jun 1897, South Bend?, St. Joseph, Indiana [8, p G12], [9, p 12], [2108]
 Death: 3 Jun 1947 [2108]
 Father: **4. Charles Arthur CARLISLE** (3 May 1864-2 Sep 1938)
 Mother: **Anna STUDEBAKER** [8, p G12] (20 Jun 1868-3 Jan 1931)



Woodson Studebaker

• Informant on his father's Death Certificate. [8208]

Census Data: • 1930 Census: Penn Township, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 33, b IN. Single. Attorney. Father b OH; mother b IN. Living in parents' household. [5109]

Spouse: **Mary Lourinda POINDEXTER** [8, p G13; person only]
 Birth: 24 Feb 1899, Topeka, Shawnee, Kansas [2110, date only], [5123]
 Death: 6 Aug 1994, South Bend?, St. Joseph, Indiana [6322]
 Father: **Early Whitten POINDEXTER** (8 Jan 1854-23 Mar 1933)
 Mother: **Mollie HATFIELD** (27 May 1857-)
 Residence: last residence: South Bend [6322]
 Marriage: 5 Nov 1933 [8, p G13; marriage only], [5123]

Census Data: • 1900 Census: Topeka, Shawnee, Kansas. Age 1, b Feb 1899, KS. Parents b IN. [5126]

• 1930 Census: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 31, b KS. Parents b IN. Age 22 at 1st marriage. [5127]

Third Generation

1 Child...

- i. **Woodson Studebaker** (1934-1999)

15. **Alice CARLISLE** (*Charles Arthur², Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 18 Apr 1901, South Bend?, St. Joseph, Indiana [8, p G12], [9, p 12], [2108, place only]
Death: 9 Jun 1901 [9, p 12]
Father: **4. Charles Arthur CARLISLE** (3 May 1864-2 Sep 1938)
Mother: **Anna STUDEBAKER** [8, p G12] (20 Jun 1868-3 Jan 1931)

16. **Richard Marion CARLISLE** [8, p G12] (*Charles Arthur², Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 29 Jan 1905, South Bend?, St. Joseph, Indiana [2108]
Death: 23 Jul 1973 [2108]
Father: **4. Charles Arthur CARLISLE** (3 May 1864-2 Sep 1938)
Mother: **Anna STUDEBAKER** [8, p G12] (20 Jun 1868-3 Jan 1931)
Occupation: President, Automobile Company [5121]

• Source of this middle name is the Carlisle Family photograph obtained from Dick Thomas, October 2011.

Census Data: • 1930 Census: Glen Ridge, Essex, New Jersey. Age 25, b IN. \$36,000 value of real estate. President, Automobile C. Age 23 at 1st marriage. Parents b IN. [5121]

Spouse: **Florence G.**
Birth: abt 1905, New York [5121]
Marriage: abt 1928 [5121]

Census Data: • 1930 Census: Glen Ridge, Essex, New Jersey. Age 24, b NY. Age 23 at 1st marriage. Father b CT; mother b IL. [5121]

3 Children...

- i. **(Private, Female)**
- ii. **Katherine Ann**
- iii. **Richard**

Third Generation

17. **Eleanor CARLISLE** [8, p G13] (*Charles Arthur², Emma Valeria BARR¹*)

Birth: 15 Jun 1911, South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana [4163, date & state only],
[6316, p 2; year & place only]

Death: 12 Sep 1997, La Jolla, San Diego, California [4163, date & county only],
[6316, p 2; place only]

Father: **4. Charles Arthur CARLISLE** (3 May 1864-2 Sep 1938)

Mother: **Anna STUDEBAKER** [8, p G12] (20 Jun 1868-3 Jan 1931)

Census Data: • 1930 Census: Penn Township, St. Joseph, Indiana. Age 19, b IN. Single.
Father b OH; mother b IN. Living in parents' household. [5109]

Research: • Can't locate in 1920 Census; 12 Feb 2010.

Spouse: **Dr. Paul Andrew CAMPBELL** [8, p G13], [3909]

Birth: 25 Dec 1902, Frankfort, Clinton, Indiana [4164, date
& state only], [6316, year & place only]

Death: 10 Jan 1982, La Jolla, San Diego, California [4164,
date & county only], [6316, p 2; year & place only]

Father: **Walter William CAMPBELL** [4164, surname only],
[6316, p 2; full name] (12 Jan 1873-15 Jan 1931)

Mother: **Elizabeth Pearl KEMPF** [4164, surname only], [5130]
(15 Jun 1874-19 Nov 1962)

Marriage: 1932, Mishawaka, St. Joseph, Indiana [8, p G13;
marriage only], [6316, p 2]

Memo: Carlile Manor



Dr. Paul Andrew

• When Estelle and I with Vic Harrier made the trip by Str Santa Rosa thru the Panama Canal to South America & New York, we stopped in Chicago and Eleanor Carlisle Campbell & her husband entertain[ed] us and showed us around. We have always kept in touch at Xmas time & each year she has sent us a picture of Betsy. He was Naval Attaché to the American Embassy in London for about 3 years & Eleanor and Betsy were invited to one of the Queen's receptions. [3909]

• Dad was Air Attache in London 1953-1956. They were presented at Court in Nov 1953. I was presented in 1955. [6318]

Third Generation

Census Data: • 1910 Census: Frankfort, Clinton, Indiana. Age 7, b IN. Parents b IN. [6319]

• 1920 Census: Frankfort, Clinton, Indiana. Age 17, b IN. Parents b IN. [5129]

• 1930 Census: Culver, Marshall, Indiana. Age 26, b IN. Single. Doctor, Medical. Parents b IN. [5128]

1 Child...

i. **(Private, Female)**

- 8. Eckart Family Genealogy and Notes**, Author: by William R. Eckart, Locality: Pasadena, California, Date: prepared abt 1955.
Files (33): 8.1.Hempstead.jpg, 8.3.jpeg, 8.6.jpg, 8.7.jpg, 8.8.jpg, 8.G1.jpg, 8.G2.jpg, 8.G3.jpg, 8.G4.jpg, 8.G5.jpg, 8.G6.jpg, 8.G7.jpg, 8.G8.jpg, 8.G9.jpg, 8.G10.jpg, 8.G11.jpg, 8.G12.jpg, 8.G13.jpg, 8.G14.jpg, 8.G15.jpg, 8.G25.jpg, 8.G26.jpg, 8.G27.jpeg, 8.G28.jpg, 8.G29.jpeg, 8.G30.jpeg, 8.G31.jpeg, 8.G32.jpeg, 8.INDEX.jpg, 8.Stanford.1.jpg, 8.Stanford.2.jpg, 8.Mayflower Descent.jpg, 8.Mayflower letter.jpg
- 9. Carlisle Family**, Publisher: The Old Northwest Genealogical Quarterly, Author: by Randolph Churchill, Date: January 1905, Page(s): 12 pages, Other surname(s): Barr; McKee; Studebaker; Mann; Leigo.
Files (7): 9.1.jpg, 9.2.3.jpg, 9.4.5.jpg, 9.6.7.jpg, 9.8.9.jpg, 9.10.11.jpg, 9.12.jpg
- 63. A Standard History of Ross County, Ohio**, Author: under the Editorial Supervision of Lyle S. Evans, Volume 1, Publisher: The Lewis Publishing Company 1917, Other surname(s): Lamb; Carlisle.
Files (5): 63.Title.jpg, 63.79.jpg, 63.249.jpg, 63.267.jpg, 63.269.jpg
- 146. Tombstone Inscriptions of Grandview Cemetery**, Publisher: Ross County Genealogical Society, Locality: Chillicothe, Ohio, Date: 1999, Document Location: Mills Library (full book), Other surname(s): Carlisle; Waddle.
• The material in this book was compiled by Bob Casari between June 1998 and January 1999
Files (9): 146.Title.jpg, 146.Carlisle Monument.png, 146.1.jpg, 146.32.jpg, 146.33.jpeg, 146.59.jpeg, 146.64.jpg, 146.67.jpeg, 146.68.jpeg
- 153. 1850 Census**, Locality: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio, Date: 18 Jul 1850, Other surname(s): Carlisle; Eckart; McClene.
File: 153.jpg
- 209. Biography of George R. Eckart**, Publisher: Sacramento Valley Historical and Biographical Record, Page(s): pages 297-8, Date: published about 1905, Submitter: forwarded by Lou Eckart Moody, 10 Feb 1998, Other surname(s): Bilhartz.
File: 209.jpg
- 640. Report: Carlisle of Termonmaguirk**, Author: Mr. Andrew Davison, Publisher: Ulster Pedigrees, Locality: Belfast, Northern Ireland, Date: received 11 Feb 1989, Document Location: genealogy safekeeping file folder.
Files (5): 640.1.jpg, 640.2.jpg, 640.3.jpg, 640.4.jpg, 640.5.jpg
- 641. The County of Ross (Ohio), Volume II; State Centennial History**, Author: Henry Holcomb Bennett, Editor, Publisher: published by Ross County Genealogical Society,

Date: 1981, Other surname(s): Carson; Carlisle; Lamb; Mann; Raeburn; Waddle.

Files (14): 641.Title.jpg, 641.65.jpeg, 641.66.67.jpeg, 641.70.71.jpeg, 641.74.75.jpeg, 641.76.77.jpeg, 641.124.125.jpeg, 641.148.jpeg, 641.201.jpeg, 641.222.223.jpeg, 641.224.jpg, 641.415.jpg, 641.416.jpg, 641.491.jpg

- 642. Pioneer Record and Reminiscences of the Early Settlers and Settlement of Ross County, Ohio**, Author: by Isaac J. Finley and Rufus Putnam, Publisher: printed for the authors by Robert Clarke & Co., Locality: Cincinnati, Date: 1871, Other surname(s): Carlisle.

Files (2): 642.Title.jpg, 642.128.jpg

- 643. Will & Probate of Andrew Carlisle**, Date: 10 Aug 1821, Document Location: received 5 Jul 1990 from Ross County Probate Court, Submitter: received 14 Aug 2015 from Bruce Bailey.

Files (8): 643.1.jpg, 643.2a.jpg, 643.2b.jpg, 643.3.jpg, 643.4.jpg, 643.5.jpeg, 643.6.jpeg, 643.7.jpg

- 645. Elizabeth Mann Carlisle Obituary**, Publisher: Scioto Gazette, Date: 7 Dec 1849, Document Location: received 29 May 1997 from Ross County Genealogical Society. File: 645.jpg

- 647. Notes on letterhead of M. W. Carlisle & Company**, Locality: Chillicothe, Ohio, Submitter: received 9 Jul 1994 from Lesley Stavola, Other surname(s): Beach; Lamb; Mann; Officer.

- List of bodies removed from the old Presbyterian Grave Yard in Chillicothe, 1878, by HNC & MWC. The remains were each boxed separately & buried in Cemetery.

Files (2): 647.1.jpg, 647.2.jpg

- 648. Ross County, Ohio Families**, Volume II, Publisher: by Ross County Genealogical Society, Date: 1982, Document Location: received Aug 1991 from RCGS, Other surname(s): Carlisle; McLene; Gallagher; Howson; Stavola.

Files (2): 648.Title.jpg, 648.118.jpg

- 990. Early Kentucky Householdors 1787-1811**, Page(s): page 114, Document Location: Southern California Genealogy Society Library, Other surname(s): Mann.

File: 990.jpg

- 991. Virginia Militia in the Revolution**, Author: Virginia Military Records, Document Location: Pasadena FHL, Other surname(s): Mann.

Files (2): 991.443.jpg, 991.446.jpg

- 1281. Letter from Philip Fletcher**, Locality: Speedway, Indiana, Date: received 13 Apr 1995, Other surname(s): McComb; Mann; Reyburn; Lemon; Raeburn.

- Chronicles of the Scotch-Irish Settlement in Virginia, by Lyman Chalkley, Augusta County

- Complete 3 volume PDFs downloaded 15 Mar 2023

- Kegley's Virginia Frontier

- Complete PDF downloaded 15 Mar 2023

Files (5): 1281.pdf, 1281.Chalkley.Vol3.Title.jpg, 1281.Chalkley.Vol3.179.jpg, 1281.Chalkley.Vol3.180.jpg, 1281.Andrew McComb Will.jpg

1438.Email from Kate Sage, Date: 15 Mar 2002, Other surname(s): Perry; Plank; Carlisle.

- Includes 1900 US Census, Minneapolis, downloaded from Ancestry on 21 Jul 2007

Files (3): 1438.1.jpg, 1438.2.jpeg, 1438.3.jpg

1542.1790 Census, Locality: Hopewell, Newton, Tyborn, and Westpensboro Townships, Pennsylvania, Page(s): 79, Other surname(s): Carlisle.

File: 1542.jpg

1586.1820 Census, Locality: Chillicothe, Ross county, Ohio, Other surname(s): Carlisle.

File: 1586.jpeg

1594.1830 Census, Locality: Chillicothe, Ross county, Ohio, Page(s): 188, Other surname(s): Carlisle.

File: 1594.jpeg

1609.1840 Census, Locality: Chillicothe, Ross county, Ohio, Other surname(s): Mann; Carlisle.

File: 1609.jpeg

1674.1860 Census, Locality: Chillicothe, Ross county, Ohio, Date: 5 Jun 1860, Other surname(s): Barr; Carlisle; McClene.

File: 1674.jpeg

1843.1830 Census of Ross County, Ohio, Publisher: transcribed and published by Ross County Genealogical Society, Date: copyright 1996, Document Location: Mills Library.

File: 1843.cover.jpeg

1844.Marriage Records of Ross County, Ohio 1798-1849, Author: compiled by Robert Casari, Publisher: Closson Press, Apollo, PA, Date: 1994, Other surname(s): Carlisle.

Files (8): 1844.Title.jpg, 1844.36.jpg, 1844.58.jpg, 1844.71.jpg, 1844.180.jpg, 1844.188.jpg, 1844.188.image.jpg, 1844.246.jpg

2105.Ann Studebaker Individual Record, Publisher: Family Search Ancestral File, Date: 5 Aug 1999, Other surname(s): Carlisle.

File: 2105.jpeg

2106.FGR of Clement Studebaker & Anna Milburn Harper, Publisher: Family Search

Ancestral File, Date: 5 Aug 1999.

File: 2106.jpeg

2108.FGR of Charles Arthur Carlisle & Ann Studebaker, Publisher: Family Search

Ancestral File, Locality: Salt Lake City, UT, Date: 5 Aug 1999.

File: 2108.jpeg

2110.FGR of Woodson Studebaker Carlisle & Mary Poindexter Rigby, Publisher:

Family Search Ancestral File, Date: 5 Aug 1999.

File: 2110.jpeg

2111.FGR of Charles Arthur Carlisle, Jr. & Marjotie Moore, Publisher: Family Search

Ancestral File, Date: 5 Aug 1999.

File: 2111.jpeg

2112.FGR of Lafayette Levan Porter & Anne Carlisle, Publisher: Family Search Ancestral

File, Date: 5 Aug 1999.

File: 2112.jpeg

2113.FGR of Ralph M. Weinrichter & Katherine Carlisle, Publisher: Family Search

Ancestral File, Date: 5 Aug 1999.

File: 2113.jpeg

2713.Email from Charlotte R. Mitchell, Date: 20 Mar 2001, Other surname(s): Beach;

Carlisle; Mann.

- Transcriptions of obituaries

Files (2): 2713.1.jpeg, 2713.2.jpeg

3127.Email from Kate Plank Sage, Date: 25 Sep 2001, Other surname(s): Carlisle; Perry;

Plank.

File: 3127.jpg

3128.Pedigree from Raby Plank, Publisher: Benson/Powell genealogy, Date: 27 Sep 2001,

Other surname(s): Warner.

File: 3128.jpg

3129.Samuel Plank FGR, Publisher: Benson/Powell genealogy, Date: 27 Sep 2001, Other surname(s): Warner.

File: 3129.jpg

3168.Email from Kate Sage, Date: 28 Sep 2001, Other surname(s): Walter.

File: 3168.jpg

3179.Isabella Barr Carlisle, Submitter: our family, Date: 9 Jan 2002, Other surname(s):

Plank.

File: 3179.jpg

3180.Raby Plank, Submitter: our family, Date: 9 Jan 2002, Other surname(s): Bower; Howe; Carlisle; Dameron.

File: 3180.jpg

3250.Email from Kate Sage, Date: 9 May 2002, Other surname(s): Perry.

File: 3250.jpeg

3256.Email from Kate Sage, Date: 21 May 2002, Other surname(s): Plank.

Files (2): 3256.1.jpeg, 3256.2.jpeg

3520.Just For Us - Planks, Author: by Kate Bovey Plank Sage, Page(s): 38, Date: Dec 2002, Date: received from Kate Sage, 18 Dec 2002, Document Location: Mills Library, Other surname(s): Carlisle; Barr; Howe; Warner; Bower.

- Pages 29-30: Copy of Letters of Administration, Surrogate's Court, Erie County, New York, on the death of Meade Woodson Carlisle, 14 Mar 1913.

File: 3520.jpg

3537.Letter from Andrew Davison, Ulster Pedigrees, Locality: Belfast, Northern Ireland, Date: 15 Jul 1988, Other surname(s): Daugherty; Gallagher; Martin; Nelson; Carlisle; Hamilton.

- Initial response letter suggesting research strategies on each surname.

File: 3537.jpg

3784.1880 Census, Locality: Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio, Page(s): 119C, Date: 24 Oct 2003, Other surname(s): Adams; Carlisle.

File: 3784.jpeg

3785.1880 Census, Locality: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana, Page(s): 406B, Date: 25 Oct 2003, Other surname(s): Studebaker; Milburn.

File: 3785.jpeg

3826.Ancestors of William Reyburn, b abt 1875, Author: by Joanne Halterman, Page(s): 39, Date: received 16 Nov 2003.

File: 3826.pdf

3909.Descendants Charts and Notes, Author: prepared by William Rankine Eckart, Date: 14 Mar 1958, Document Location: original with Lou Eckart Moody, San Diego, CA, Other surname(s): Carlisle; Studebaker; Raeburn; Gorham; Hempstead.

File: 3909.jpg

4017.Charles Eckart, Wife Entertain Cousins, Publisher: unknown newspaper, Date: unknown date, Submitter: from Paula Gay Eckart Masters, Mar 2004, Other surname(s): Carlisle.

File: 4017.jpg

- 4159. History of Delaware, 1609-1888**, Publisher: Accessible Archives, Locality: Wilmington, New Castle County, Delaware, Date: 7 Jun 2004, Other surname(s): Barr; McKee.
Files (2): 4159.1.jpg, 4159.2.jpg
- 4160. Anne C Porter**, Date: 13 Jun 1964, Locality: Santa Clara County, California, Publisher: California Death Records, Date: 7 Jun 2004.
File: 4160.jpeg
- 4161. Lafayette L Porter**, Publisher: California Death Records, Date: 29 May 1960, Locality: San Mateo County, California, Date: 7 Jun 2004.
File: 4161.jpeg
- 4163. Eleanor Carlisle Campbell**, Date: 12 Sep 1997, Locality: San Diego County, California, Publisher: California Death Records, Date: 7 Jun 2004.
File: 4163.jpg
- 4164. Paul Andrew Campbell**, Date: 10 Jan 1982, Locality: San Diego County, California, Publisher: California Death Records, Date: 7 Jun 2004.
File: 4164.jpg
- 4165. LaFayette LeVan Porter Individual Record**, Publisher: Family Search IGI, Date: 7 Jun 2004.
File: 4165.jpg
- 4299. 1850 Census**, Locality: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware, Date: 19 Aug 1850, Page(s): 159, Document Location: Ancestry @Mesa FHL, Date: 10 Sep 2004, Other surname(s): Barr.
Files (2): 4299.1.jpg, 4299.2.jpg
- 5109. 1930 Census**, Locality: Penn Township, St. Joseph, Indiana, Date: 19 & 21 Apr 1930, Page(s): ED 71-90; Sheet No. 11B, Date: 2 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Carlisle; Weinrichter.
File: 5109.jpeg
- 5110. 1920 Census**, Locality: Rochester, Monroe, New York, Date: 12 Jan 1920, Page(s): ED 147; Sheet No. 13A, Date: 2 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Carlisle; Weinrichter.
File: 5110.jpeg
- 5111. Kathryn Carlisle**, Publisher: SMITH-TAYLOR and Allied Families Association (STAFa), Author: Charles Wesley Smith, Date: 2 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Weinrichter.
File: 5111.jpg
- 5112. 1930 Census**, Locality: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana, Date: date not given, Page(s): ED 71-27; Sheet No. 17B, Date: 2 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Carlisle;

Porter.

File: 5112.jpeg

5113.1910 Census, Locality: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana, Date: 15 Apr 1910, Page(s): ED 158, Sheet 1B, Date: 2 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Levan; Porter.

File: 5113.jpeg

5115.Abbigal [sic] Gore LeVan Individual Record, Publisher: FamilySearch™ IGI v5.0, Date: 2 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Porter.

File: 5115.jpeg

5121.1930 Census, Locality: Glen Ridge, Essex, New Jersey, Date: 9 Apr 1930, Page(s): ED 7-429; Sheet No. 3B, Date: 7 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Carlisle.

File: 5121.jpeg

5123.Mary Lourinda Poindexter, Author: myffe, Publisher: GenCircles, Date: 7 Mar 2005, Other surname(s): Hatfield; Rigby.

File: 5123.jpg

5126.1900 Census, Locality: Topeka, Shawnee, Kansas, Date: 13 Jun 1900, Page(s): ED 155, sheet 7B, Date: 7 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Poindexter; Hatfield.

File: 5126.jpeg

5127.1930 Census, Locality: South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana, Date: 11 Apr 1930, Page(s): ED 71-51; Sheet No. 14B, Date: 7 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Rigby.

File: 5127.jpeg

5128.1930 Census, Locality: Culver Military Academy, Culver Village, Union Township, Marshall, Indiana, Date: 7 Apr 1930, Page(s): ED 50-16; Sheet No. 16A, Date: 7 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Campbell.

File: 5128.jpeg

5129.1920 Census, Locality: Frankfort, Clinton, Indiana, Date: 20 Jan 1920, Page(s): ED 49; Sheet No. 10A, Date: 8 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Kempf; Campbell.

File: 5129.jpeg

5130.Walter Campbell Individual Record, Publisher: FamilySearch™ IGI v5.0, Date: 8 Mar 2006, Other surname(s): Kempf.

File: 5130.jpeg

5507.1910 Census, Locality: Buffalo, Erie, New York, Call Number: 608 Lafayette Avenue, Date: 25 Apr 1910, Page(s): ED 199, Sheet 11B, Date: 5 Dec 2006, Other surname(s): Carlisle; Barr.

File: 5507.jpeg

5691.1930 Census, Locality: Buffalo, Erie, New York, Locality: Norwood Avenue, Date: 5 Apr

1930, Page(s): ED 5-306; Sheet No. 7A, Date: 19 Jul 2007, Other surname(s): Carlisle.
File: 5691.jpeg

5692.1920 Census, Locality: Buffalo, Erie, New York, Locality: Lafayette Avenue, Date: 16 Jan 1920, Page(s): ED 222; Sheet No. 10A, Date: 19 Jul 2007, Other surname(s): Carlisle.
File: 5692.jpeg

5693.1900 Census, Locality: Evanston, Cook, Illinois, Date: 20 Jun 1900, Page(s): ED 1155, sheet 23B, Date: 20 Jul 2007, Other surname(s): Carlisle; Barr.
File: 5693.jpeg

5694.1905 Minnesota Census, Locality: Ward 3, Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota, Locality: 3439 1st Ave South, Date: 1 Jun 1905, Page(s): ED 43, Date: 20 Jul 2007, Other surname(s): Plank; Carlisle.
File: 5694.jpeg

5695.1930 Census, Locality: Wayzata, Hennepin, Minnesota, Date: 2 Apr 1930, Page(s): ED 317; Sheet No. 2A, Date: 20 Jul 2007, Other surname(s): Plank; Howe.
Files (2): 5695.1.jpeg, 5695.2.jpeg

5884.Nelson Andrew Eckart Ancestors and Descendants, Author: by Grace Knowlton Eckart, Date: undated, but after 1958, Submitter: copy forwarded by Martha Eckart Burke, Date: Jan 2008, Other surname(s): Raeburn; Mann; Carlisle; Burke.
Files (3): 5884.1.jpg, 5884.2.jpg, 5884.3.jpg

6315.Collections for A History of The Ancient Family of Carlisle, Locality: London, England, Date: 1822, Document Location: Google Books Download, Date: 12 Feb 2010.
Files (5): 6315.Title.jpg, 6315.220.jpg, 6315.221.jpg, 6315.222.jpg, 6315.223.jpg

6316.E-mail from Richard Thomas, with ancestors' chart for Eleanor Elizabeth Campbell, Date: received 13 Feb 2010.
Files (2): 6316.1.jpg, 6316.2.jpg

6318.Your parents, Author: E-mail from Elizabeth Thomas, Date: 13 Feb 2010, Other surname(s): Campbell.
File: 6318.jpg

6319.1910 Census, Locality: Frankfort, Clinton, Indiana, Date: 22 Apr 1910, Page(s): ED 51; Sheet No. 11B, Date: 14 Feb 2010, Other surname(s): Campbell; Kempf.
Files (2): 6319.1.jpg, 6319.2.jpg

6322.Mary R. Carlisle, Publisher: Social Security Death Index, Date: 6 Aug 1994, Date: 20 Feb 2010.
File: 6322.jpg

- 6407. Golden Wedding Anniversary**, Author: Mr. and Mrs. Meade Woodson Carlisle, Date: 1 Sep 1909, Submitter: image forwarded by Betsy and Dick Thomas, Locality: La Jolla, CA, Date: 22 Jun 2010.
File: 6407.jpg
- 6418. Isabella McKee**, Author: E-mail from Mary Jean Carman, Locality: Grass Valley, California, Date: 21 Jul 2010, Other surname(s): Leigo.
File: 6018.jpg
- 6419. 1820 Census**, Locality: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware, Page(s): 195, Date: 22 Jul 2010, Other surname(s): McKee.
File: 6419.jpg
- 6420. 1830 Census**, Locality: New Castle County, Delaware, Page(s): 205, Date: 22 Jul 2010, Other surname(s): McKee.
File: 6420.jpg
- 6421. Marriage Contract**, Author: Hugh McKee and Margrett Leigo, Date: 8 Aug 1799, Locality: Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware, Publisher: Delaware Marriage Records, 1744-1912, Call Number: Vol. 16, Page 19, Date: 22 Jul 2010.
File: 6421.jpg
- 6422. Hugh McKee**, Call Number: War of 1812, Publisher: American Genealogical-Biographical Index (AGBI), Date: 22 Jul 2010.
File: 6422.jpg
- 6423. 1800 Census**, Locality: Christiana Hundred, New Castle, Delaware, Page(s): 171, Date: 22 Jul 2010, Other surname(s): McKee.
File: 6423.jpg
- 6425. Meade Woodson Carlisle**, Author: E-mail from Elizabeth Thomas, Date: 24 Jul 2010, Other surname(s): Barr.
File: 6425.jpg
- 6427. New Castle County, Delaware Marriages 1645-1899**, Document Location: genealogytrails.com, Date: 25 Jul 2010, Other surname(s): Barr; McKee.
File: 6427.jpg
- 6650. Carlisle Family Tree**, Publisher: Owner: Dick Thomas, Date: 10 Oct 2011, Other surname(s): Weinrichter; Thrasher; Kempf.
Files (2): 6650.1.jpg, 6650.2.jpg
- 6652. Charles A. Carlisle, Industrialist, 74**, Publisher: The New York Times, Date: 3 Sep 1938, Date: received 11 Oct 2011 from Dick Thomas, Other surname(s): Studebaker.
File: 6652.jpg

- 7334. Tombstone Photos and Transcription**, Locality: Wilmington and Brandywine Cemetery, Submitter: posted on Ancestry by Eleanor Elizabeth Campbell, Date: 9 Aug 2015, Other surname(s): McKee; Barr.
Files (2): 7334.1.jpg, 7334.2.jpg
- 7782. William Mann**, Submitter: Tree: Crockett, Harrison, Hash, .., Author: by SEBorre, Date: 8 May 2022.
File: 7782.jpeg
- 8207. Emma Valeria Barr**, Publisher: Whitehead Family Tree, Author: by Bruce Whitehead, Scan/Download Date: 14 Jun 2023.
Files (2): 8207.1.jpeg, 8207.2.jpeg
- 8208. Charles Arthur Carlisle Death Certificate**, Publisher: Indiana State Board of Health, Date: 2 Sep 1938, Locality: Penn Township, St. Joseph County, Indiana, Date: 14 Jun 2023.
File: 8208.jpg
- 8514. Hugh W McKee**, Publisher: Borklund Family Tree, Author: by cgborklund, Scan/Download Date: 9 October 2025, Other surname(s): Short; Leigo.
Files (2): 8514.1.jpeg, 8514.2.jpeg
- 8515. James McKee**, Publisher: Borklund Family Tree, Author: by cgborklund, Scan/Download Date: 9 October 2025, Other surname(s): Hutchison.
Files (2): 8515.1.jpeg, 8515.2.jpeg
- 8517. Presbyterian Legacy**, Subject: Old First Presbyterian Church Graves Relocated to Wilmington & Brandywine Cemetery, Author: Maureen Young, Publisher: Create Space, Inc., Date: ©2014, Document Location: Mills Library, Scan/Download Date: 9 October 2025.
Files (3): 8517.Cover.jpeg, 8517.22.jpeg, 8517.77.jpeg
- 8523. John Henry Barr**, Publisher: Powers Varoga Family Tree, Author: by Nan Powers Varoga, Scan/Download Date: 9 October 2025, Other surname(s): McKee.
Files (2): 8523.1.jpeg, 8523.2.jpeg

Adams County, Pennsylvania		Georgetown?, Scott, Kentucky	
PLANK, Raby	35	MANN, Col. William	23
America		Grandview Cemetery, Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio	
CARLISLE, Andrew	19	Eleanor	23
Atlantic City, Atlantic, New Jersey		CARLISLE, Andrew	19
BARR, Emma Valeria	4, 12, 26	CARLISLE, Henry Nelson	12, 29
Augusta County, Virginia		CARLISLE, John	13
MANN, Col. William	23	CARLISLE, McClene Doherty	12, 38
Blairsville, Indiana, Pennsylvania		CARLISLE, Meade Reyburn	12, 37
BARR, Cornelius	8	CARLISLE, Meade Woodson Clay	11
Brandywine Hundred, New Castle, Delaware		MANN, Elizabeth	17
McKEE, James	10	Henrico County, Virginia	
Buffalo, Erie, New York		CARLISLE, Woodson Studebaker	44
CARLISLE, Meade Woodson Clay	11	Indiana	
Chillicothe, Ross, Ohio		CARLISLE, Betty	41
Eleanor	23	CARLISLE, Caroline	41
CARLISLE, Andrew	19	MOORE, Marjorie	41
CARLISLE, Charles Arthur	12, 30	PORTER, Ann	40
CARLISLE, Henry Nelson	12, 29	PORTER, Lafayette Levan Jr.	40
CARLISLE, Isabella Barr	12, 33	Indiana?	
CARLISLE, John	13	CARLISLE, Woodson Studebaker	44
CARLISLE, Meade Woodson Clay	11	La Jolla, San Diego, California	
CARLISLE, William Woodson	12, 29	CAMPBELL, Dr. Paul Andrew	45
MANN, Elizabeth	17	CARLISLE, Eleanor	45
Chillicothe?, Ross, Ohio		Lakewood Cemetery, Minneapolis, Minnesota	
CARLISLE, McClene Doherty	12, 38	PLANK, Raby	35
CARLISLE, Meade Reyburn	12, 37	Minneapolis, Hennepin, Minnesota	
Delaware		CARLISLE, Isabella Barr	12, 33
McKEE, Hugh	8	PLANK, Raby	35
McKEE, Isabella	7	Minnesota	
Frankfort, Clinton, Indiana		PLANK, Raby	35
CAMPBELL, Dr. Paul Andrew	45	Mishawaka, St. Joseph, Indiana	
Georgetown, Scott, Kentucky		CAMPBELL, Dr. Paul Andrew	45
MANN, Elizabeth	17		

Mishawaka, St. Joseph, Indiana cont.

CARLISLE, Eleanor 45

New Castle County, Delaware

McKEE, James 10

New York

Florence G. 44

WEINRICHTER, Charles 43

WEINRICHTER, Ralph Mornington Jr. 42

Northern Ireland

Eleanor 23

CARLISLE, Andrew 19

Ohio

CARLISLE, Addison Alexander 12, 37

CARLISLE, John Andrew 12, 36

CARLISLE, Robert Elile Safford 12, 38

Palo Alto, Santa Clara, California

CARLISLE, Anne 40

Pennsylvania

Charity 8

BARR, John Henry 6

CARLISLE, Andrew 19

McKEE, Hugh 8

Riverview Cemetery, South Bend, St.
Joseph, Indiana

CARLISLE, Charles Arthur 12, 30

San Antonio, Bexar, Texas

THOMAS, Richard Savage

San Mateo County, California

PORTER, Lafayette Levan 40

Santa Clara County, California

PORTER, Lafayette Levan Jr. 40

South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana

CARLISLE, Anne 40

CARLISLE, Charles Arthur 12, 30

CARLISLE, Eleanor 45

South Bend, St. Joseph, Indiana cont.

CARLISLE, Kathryn 42

PORTER, Lafayette Levan 40

STUDEBAKER, Anna 32

WEINRICHTER, Ralph Mornington 42

South Bend?, St. Joseph, Indiana

CARLISLE, Alice 44

CARLISLE, Charles Arthur Jr. 41

CARLISLE, Richard Marion 44

CARLISLE, Woodson Studebaker 43

POINDEXTER, Mary Lourinda 43

PORTER, Lafayette Levan 40

St. Joseph County, Indiana

CARLISLE, Kathryn 42

WEINRICHTER, Ralph Mornington 42

Termonmaguirk, Carrickmore, County
Tyrone, Northern Ireland

CARLISLE, John 13

Topeka, Shawnee, Kansas

POINDEXTER, Mary Lourinda 43

Vienna, Austria

WEINRICHTER, Ralph Mornington 42

Washington, DC

BARR, Emma Valeria 4, 12, 26

THOMAS, Richard Savage

Wilmington & Brandywine Cemetery,
Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware

BARR, John Henry 6

McKEE, Isabella 7

Wilmington, New Castle, Delaware

BARR, John Henry 6

LEIGO, Margaret 9

McKEE, Hugh 8

McKEE, Isabella 7

Wilmington?, New Castle, Delaware

BARR, Emma Valeria 4, 12, 26

CARLISLE, Meade Woodson Clay 11

Charity (- 1810)	8	CARLISLE cont.	
Eleanor (- <1821)	23	Eleanor (1911 - 1997)	45
Florence G. (~1905 -)	44	Eleanor Ann (1814 - 1854)	17
BARR		Eliza (1830 - 1911)	17
Archimedes Jefferson (~1834 - 18...	6	Elizabeth Mann (1816 - 1895)	17
Cornelius (1761 - 1830)	8	Henry Nelson (1809 - 1878)	17
Emma Valeria (1838 - 1919)	4, 12, 26	Henry Nelson (1860 - 1866)	12, 29
John H. (~1829 -)	6	Isabella (1777 -)	23
John Henry (1801 - 1879)	6	Isabella Barr (1867 - >1930)	12, 33
Lydia P. (1831 - 1832)	6	James (1812 - 1814)	17
Margaret (~1831 -)	6	John (1771 - 1847)	13
Mary Louisa (1833 - 1834)	6	John (1807 - 1868)	17
Thomas (~1840 -)	6	John Andrew (1869 -)	12, 36
BOWER		Katherine Ann	44
Sarah Margot (1831 - 1895)	35	Kathryn (1895 - 1929)	42
CAMPBELL		Lucy Mary (1819 - 1895)	17
Dr. Paul Andrew (1902 - 1982)	45	McClene Doherty (1874 - 1875)	12, 38
Walter William (1873 - 1931)	45	Meade Reyburn (1874 - 1874)	12, 37
CARLISLE		Meade Woodson Clay (1828 - ~1...	11
UNNAMED	19	Nancy (>1774 - >1825)	23
Addison Alexander (1872 -)	12, 37	Nancy Julia (1822 - 1845)	17
Alexander	17	Richard	44
Alice (1901 - 1901)	44	Richard Marion (1905 - 1973)	44
Andrew (1736 - <1822)	19	Robert Elile Safford (1879 -)	12, 38
Andrew (1802 - 1879)	17	William (>1774 - >1821)	23
Anne (1892 - 1964)	40	Capt. William Mann (1804 - 1840)	17
Betty (~1919 -)	41	William Woodson (1862 - <1...	12, 29
Caroline (~1923 -)	41	Woodson Studebaker (1897 - 19...	43
Charles Arthur (1864 - 1938)	12, 30	Woodson Studebaker (1934 - 19...	44
Charles Arthur Jr. (1894 - 1956)	41		

HATFIELD

Mollie (1857 -) 43

HUTCHINSON

Isabella (1720 - 1781) 10

KEMPF

Elizabeth Pearl (1874 - 1962) 45

LEIGO

Margaret (~1775 -) 9

LEVAN

Abigail Gore (1862 - 1894) 40

MANN

Elizabeth (1786 - 1849) 17

Mary (1793 - 1876) 25

Nancy (1790 - 1874) 25

Col. William (1761 - ~1797) 23

McCOMB

Agnes (1739 - >1788) 25

McKEE

Andrew T. II (1720 - 1795) 10

Ann Elizabeth (1822 -) 9

David (1811 -) 9

Hugh (1760 - 1829) 8

Isabella (1806 - 1857) 7

James (1745 - 1811) 10

James (1800 -) 8

Lydia (1804 -) 9

Robert Lawrence (1813 -) 9

William (1808 -) 9

MILBURN

Anna (1842 - 1916) 32

MOORE

Marjorie (1895 -) 41

PERRY

UNNAMED 35

PLANK

Raby (1865 - 1958) 35

Samuel (1830 - 1918) 35

POINDEXTER

Early Whitten (1854 - 1933) 43

Mary Lourinda (1899 - 1994) 43

PORTER

Ann (~1922 -) 40

Lafayette Levan (1889 - 1960) 40

Lafayette Levan Jr. (1919 - 1983) 40

William F. 40

RAEBURN

Adam (1735 - <1799) 25

Eleanor (1761 -) 25

SHORT

Rachel (1733 -) 10

STUDEBAKER

Anna (1868 - 1931) 32

Hon. Clement (1831 - 1901) 32

WEINRICHTER

Charles (~1924 -) 43

Ralph Mornington (1884 - 1942) 42

Ralph Mornington Jr. (~1921 -) 42